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 It was discovered that some 908 Transient Digitizers were 
going into self-test mode while digitizing.  This happens when 
there is a plasma disruption and during CHI operations.  It 
turns out that the 908 allows the F(25) A(1) Self-Test command 
to be executed even after a trigger is received.  Although the 
crate controller isn't invoking this command during the plasma 
shot, there is enough of a glitch on the dataway lines to fool 
the 908 into thinking it is receiving an F(25) A(1) command 
during the disruption.   
 
 There was a simple modification that was thought to fix the 
problem.  This modification prevented the 908 from going into 
self-test mode while it was actively digitizing.  However, one 
of the digitizers with this modification was still going into 
self-test mode. 
 
 It was then decided to design a modification that 
completely disables the self-test mode.  This is a simple 2-
jumper modification.  One jumper connects U17 pin 3 to U17 pin 
6.  The second jumper connects U17 pin 11 to U17 pin 14.  No 
traces need to be cut, and this jumper can be on the component 
side of the board.  This modification grounds both “CLR” inputs 
of the self-test one-shot, which completely disables the self-
test function. 
 
 After a 908 module is modified, a sticker that says "Self 
Test Disabled" needs to be attached 
 


